

March 28, 2016

Dear Kristina,

Attached are the signed petitions we obtained from the list you provided for the Extension of Liquor Service, Patio.

Based on the list, there were 30 residence within 300ft of the patio, we were successful in obtaining 13signatures and the district council letter of support. (WSCO) Three managers, plus myself, knocked on the doors two different times (February 12, 2016, early March, and lastly on March 13, 2016, when we didn't get an answer, we left letters with a self stamped envelope at their doors.

Please let me know if there is anything else you need from us for the Extension of Liquor Service to Patio license. (Please note: the liquor service will not begin until our expansion plans are approved and complete- except for the Class T special event extension of liquor service).

Milissa Diaz

El Burrito Mercado

175 Cesar Chavez St.

St. Paul, MN 55107

651-227-2192

Today's Date	<u> </u>
--------------	----------



Dear Neighbor,

We are very excited to share with you our growth plans! Thanks to your business support over the years, we have outgrown our existing space and we'd like to diversify our offerings for our customers and the community.

Our development plans include the following:

- · A large Walk-In Cooler-Freezer expansion off the kitchen.
- · An outdoor and enclosed patio directly behind the Cafe & Bar area.
- An indoor expansion of the Cafe & Bar (into the previous Karina's Beauty Salon) to include offices, additional seating space that will also be available as a banquet room for private events and for educational and cooking presentations.
- Also, you may have heard, we recently purchased La Placita and our goal is to utilize it as an
  outdoor patio and also host a variety of events and a taco patio and bar service. La Placita
  will be enclosed with decorative transparent fencing, landscaping, and patio furniture. We
  will also like to make this available for our customers to use as outdoor private event space.

The Cafe y Bar (indoors) bar service will close at 11pm on Friday and Saturday, and at midnight for private events. Outdoor patios will close at 10pm (with last call on patio at 9:30pm).

In order for us to fully expand our services, we need your help! As part of the Outdoor Patio Liquor Service licensing process, we need your signature!

Owners and managers are coming around door to door to get signatures over the next few days, if we didn't catch you at home, would you mind please adding your name, address, and signature to the attached form and dropping off at El Burrito Mercado with a manager at your soonest convenience?

We greatly appreciate your support and look forward to providing you a bigger and better business! Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any comments, suggestions, concerns, or questions about our projects please feel free to contact Milissa, milissa@elburritomercado.com 651-227-2192 ext 101.

Watch for our Grand Opening Invite early this summer, we hope you'll be able to join us for fiesta fun all summer!

phot letter

Sincerely,

Millssa Silva-Diaz Co-Owner, President

milissa@elburilomercado.com

651-227-2192 ext 101